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Janet Cavanaugh

From: Janet Cavanaugh
Sent: Friday, 14 July 2023 9:35 AM
To: Kurtis Wathen
Subject: Major Projects – Yarrabin (Phoenix) Pumped Hydro (SSD-59906734) (Dubbo 

Regional,Mid-Western Regional)

Thank you for the referral of the Yarrabin Pumped Hydro project’s request for Secretary’s Environmental 
Assessment Requirements (SEARs) to the NSW National Parks and Wildlife Service (NPWS) for input.  
 
I advise that NPWS has no matters for addition to the SEARs.  
 
As NPWS does not manage any lands within proximity to the proposal, we do not need a referral when the EIS is 
prepared and placed on exhibition.  
 

 

Janet Cavanaugh (she/her) 
Senior Project Officer, EIA Advisory 
Aboriginal Partnerships, Planning & 
Heritage Branch  
NSW National Parks & Wildlife Service 

Lvl 4, 49 Victoria St, Grafton 2460 
PO Box 361, Grafton NSW 2460 
T 02 6641 1551    M 0419 653 953 
W nationalparks.nsw.gov.au 

  
The NSW National Parks and Wildlife Service acknowledges that it stands on and manages Aboriginal land. We acknowledge the 
traditional custodians of the land and we show our respect for Elders past, present and emerging through thoughtful and collaborative 
approaches to our work, seeking to demonstrate our ongoing commitment to providing places in which Aboriginal people are included 
socially, culturally and economically. 
 


